
Districts 5 and 24 Medical Examiner Advisory Committee 
Meeting May 8, 2024 

1. Call to Order - The Districts 5 and 24 Medical Examiner Advisory Committee meeting was called 
to order at 2:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 8, 2024 at the Sumter County Service Center, 7375 
Powell Road, Wildwood, FL. 

2. Roll Call and Determination of a Quorum - Roll call was taken and a quorum was met. 

Members Present 
Josh Blake, Lake County Board of County Commissioners 
Jeff Bogue, Sumter County Board of County Commissioners 
Jerry Campbell, Hernando County Board of County Commissioners 
Holly Davis, Chair, Citrus County Board of County Commissioners 
Michelle Stone, Marion County Board of County Commissioners 
Jay Zembower, Vice-Chair, Seminole County Board of County Commissioners 

In Attendance 
Barbara Wolf, M.D., Medical Examiner, Districts 5 & 24 Medical Examiner's Office 
Lindsey Bayer, Director of Operations, Districts 5 & 24 Medical Examiner's Office 
Jared Goodspeed, Director, Facilities Management, Marion County Board of County Commissioners 
Amanda Tart, Assistant County Administrator, Marion County Board of County Commissioners 
Meloney Koontz, Assistant County Manager, Seminole County Board of County Commissioners 
Cassandra Li, Administrative and Financial Services Manager, Marion County Fire Rescue 
Beth Jones, Budget and Administrative Coordinator, Marion County Fire Rescue 
Jennifer Cole, Finance Director, Marion County Clerk of the Court 
Audrey Fowler, Budget Director, Marion County Clerk of the Court 
Pam Doherty, Administrative Staff Assistant, Marion County Fire Rescue 

3. Proof of Publications - Legal advertisements were published on April 26, 2024 in the Hernando 
Sun #C9E154AE0014; April 27, 2024 in the Citrus County Chronicle Ad #50089163; and April 28, 
2024 in the Ocala Star Banner Ad #10083072, Orlando Sentinel Ad #7620337, Lake Sentinel Ad 
#7620333, and The Villages Daily Sun Ad #01185514. 

Motion: Commissioner Zembower made a motion to approve the proof of publications and 
Commissioner Bogue seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously 6-0. 

4. Review and Approval of February 16, 2024 Minutes -The minutes from the February 16, 2024 
Districts 5 and 24 Medical Examiner Advisory Committee meeting were submitted for approval. 

Motion: Commissioner Stone made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 16, 2024 
Districts 5 and 24 Medical Examiner Advisory Committee meeting and Commissioner Zembower 
seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously 6-0. 

5. Old Business 

5.1 Medical Examiner's Facility Update 
Jared Goodspeed, Facilities Director, provided the Medical Examiner's facility update. Current 
projects underway at the existing facility include Cox Fire replacing the fire back flow along the 
road side; an office renovation consisting of new paint and carpet to be completed by the end of 
May, 2024; the fencing being replaced around the building to be completed by the end of May, 
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2024; and service on three garbage disposals and replacement of one garbage disposal in the 
autopsy room. 

On April 17, 2024, there was an onsite meeting to discuss the new Medical Examiner's facility and 
update the programming. The architect should have the program done for owner review and an 
updated conceptual by June 4, 2024. The updated conceptual will have the Construction Manager 
making minor tweaks for efficiencies with input from our Medical Examiner making minor 
adjustments to the approved concept. The estimate to have the drawings complete and ready to 
bid is January-February of 2025. There will be milestones in-between to review points with the 
owner leading up to completion. 

5.2 Legislative Priority for the Medical Examiner Facility 
Amanda Tart, Assistant County Administrator, gave the legislative priority update. An 
appropriations request was put in last year for approximately $2.8 million for the Medical Examiner 
facility. Next year's recommendation is for the Districts 5 and 24 Medical Examiner's Advisory 
Committee to put in a district request rather than a singular request through Marion County. 

Commissioner Zembower thought it might be good to look at submitting this request from different 
angles and have further discussion regarding this matter. 

Ms. Tart advised that Matt Cretul, Legislative Manager, Marion County Board of County 
Commissioners, will reach out to each respective County's Legislative person to discuss their 
County's specific requirements or desires of what they would like to recommend in their request. 
He will approach this as a Legislative request on behalf of this Committee and not an individual 
County, and bring an update back to this Committee at the next meeting for review and approval 
of language. 

James Toy, Intergovernmental Affairs Manager, is the new Legislative person for Citrus County 
Board of County Commissioners and his email is James.Toy@citrusbocc.com. 

5.3 FY 23/24 2nd Quarter Budget Report 
Cassandra Li gave an overview of the FY 23/24 2nd quarter budget covering January 1, 2024 
through March 31, 2024. This quarter contains a budget amendment moving $15,096 from Capital 
Improvement Funding to Computer Hardware for the expansion of the Medical Examiner storage 
area network for their database. 

6. New Business 

The Medical Examiner's Office received a Notice of Intent to File Suit from Morgan and Morgan, 
P.A. pertaining to a criminal case dating back to 2005. The County Attorney's Office for Marion 
County is working with the Medical Examiner on handling this case. 

7. Next Meeting Date - The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August 14, 2024 at 2:00 
p.m. at a location to be determined. (Location update: The next meeting will be held at Marion 
County Board of County Commissioners Green Clover Hall, located at 319 SE 26 Terrace, Ocala, 
FL 34471.) 

8. Adjournment - There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting 

adjou~ lf/t'f{uzy 
Holly Davis, Chair Date/ ' 
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